RESOLUTION NO. R-24-13

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO EXECUTE
A CONTRACT WITH VANCE BROTHERS, INCORPORATED, IN THE
TOTAL AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $338,940.00 FOR THE 2024
INTERMEDIATE STREET MAINTENANCE PROGRAM, PROJECT
TP2403.

WHEREAS, two proposals were received for the 2024 Intermediate Street Maintenance
Program, Project TP2403, and the proposal of Vance Brothers, Incorporated, in the amount of

$338,940.00 has been determined by the Director of Public Works to be the lowest and best
proposal.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, AS FOLLOWS:

THAT, the City Manager of the City of Gladstone, Missouri, is hereby authorized to execute a
contract with Vance Brothers, Incorporated, for work as outlined in the contract for a total
amount not to exceed $338,940.00.

FURTHER, THAT, funds for such purpose are authorized from the Transportation Sales Tax
Fund Budget.

INTRODUCED, READ, PASSED, AND ADOPTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY
OF GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, THIS 11TH DAY OF MARCH 2024.

an B. Moore, Ma{/or
ATTEST:
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Beckyi/Jarretf]' Deputy City Clerk




Regquest for Council Action

RES ®# R-24-13 BILL [J# City Clerk Only ORD # City Clerk Only

Date: 3/5/2024 Department: Public Works
Meeting Date Requested: 3/11/2024

Public Hearing: Yes 00 Date: Click here to enter a date.

Subject: Contract Award, 2024 Intermediate Street Maintenance Program, Project TP2403

Background: Two bids were received for this project. Vance Brothers was the low bidder with a bid of
$338,940.00. Pavement Management also bid, with a bid of $406,380.00. The Engineer’s Estimate for the
project is $345,000.00 This project involves the application of Type 2 micro-surface and striping on the
following streets:

- NW/NE Englewood Road — N. Broadway to N. Flora
- N. Oak Trafficway — NE Englewood Road to NE 61* Street
- NE 76" Street — N. Brooklyn to NE City Limits

Budget Discussion: Funds are available in the TST Fund. On-going costs are estimated to be $200,000.00
annually. No intermediate maintenance work was performed in FY23.

Public/Board/Staff Input: Vance Brothers has performed this service for the City in the past. Staff has

always been pleased with their work, and is looking forward to working with them again this year. The
work is anticipated to begin later this summer.

Provide Original Contracts, Leases, Agreements, etc. to: City Clerk and Vendor.

Timothy A. Nebergall M BB
Department Director/Administrator City Attorney City Manager



